
Commander, 2014 – 2015
Wayne E. Beer

Commander Beer joined the Iowa 
National Guard’s Aviation Branch in July 
of 1967 and transferred to the Kansas 
Guard in 1972, serving there until 1989 
when he joined the Individual Ready 
Reserve. 1SG Beer retired in 2003. 

Commander Beer has been a member of the American Legion 
for 33 years and is a Charter Member of Bennett & Dennis Herrick 
Memorial American Legion Post 626 (1988). Early in the Post 
History he established the Honor Guard and still serves as one of 
its members. He has served as a Service Officer, Finance Officer 
and as Commander from 2009 to 2015. 

He is very active in his community and worked for the school 
district until he retired. Commander Beer served on the Gladstone 
City Council from 2002 to 2009 and served as Mayor in 2004. In 
2009 Wayne established the Volunteers in Police Service (VIPS) in 
Gladstone and is the volunteer manager of the volunteers which 
serve our community.

Commander Beer is married to Judy Beer and has two sons, Van 
and Matt.
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Post 626 Officers for 2014 – 2015

Commander
Wayne Beer

Adjutant
Phyllis Rosales

1st Vice CDR
Nelson Duncan

2nd Vice CDR
Jerry Braton

Finance Officer
Bob Box

Historian
Doug Millison

Service Officer
Paul Mimms

Asst. Service Off.
Brook-Lyn

Sergeant at Arms
Chris Love
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CONGRATULATIONS

A well-deserved round of 
applause to Paul Mimms and 
R.D. Mallams. 

Our Service officer Paul Mimms, 
who is also a member of the 
BVA, was awarded the Major 
General Melvin J. Mass 
Achievement Award for 
exemplifying the principles of 
initiative, independence and 
self-reliance to which the 
Blinded Veterans Association is 
devoted. 

R.D. was inducted into the 
Kansas National Guard Officer 
Candidate School Hall of Fame. 
The Hall recognizes graduates 
who have made significant 
contributions to the 
achievement, tradition and 
history of the program and the 
armed services. A long story 
short, COL. Mallams’ (Retired) 
long career in the guard and as 
an educator in the school system 
was long and distinguished. He is 
currently serving on the 
Gladstone City Council and is 
involved in many civic 
organizations as well as Post 626.

We do have some great 
members doing great things! 
Congrats to you both. 3



Bill McDonald and Nelson Duncan 4



American Royal Parade
27 September 2014
Kansas City MO

Jerry Braton, CDR Wayne Beer, Nelson Duncan, Bob Box, Bob Owens

Bob, Jerry, Bob and Nelson
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Gladfest Parade, 4 October 2014

Jerry Braton , Nelson Duncan and Bill McDonald

Phyllis Rosales, Bill McDonald and Jerry Braton (Back to Camera)

Robert Owens and Doug Millison
Deliver pies to the City Council

Commander Wayne
Beer
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Post members Phyllis Rosales, 
Nelson Duncan, Bob Box and 
Bill McDonald met with the 
Journalism class at Winnetonka
High School in October to talk
about their military experiences, 
patriotism and how to help the
Veterans of America.

They also demonstrated flag
etiquette and explained the 
meaning associated with the 
flag folds.
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Historian Douglas Millison was on hand (far right) at the October 
fall conference in Jefferson City to receive the Posts first 
Toot Our Horn Award as well as to participate in our first
Newsletter Competition.
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Jerry Braton and others braved
the cold on Nov 8 for our pre-
Veterans Day Poppy Sale. $100 
of the proceeds went to the 
Cameron Soldiers Home.

While selling Poppy’s Post officers
bought boxed corn bread mix
to be donated to the City’s 
Christmas Store through the 
Chamber of Commerce.

Gerry and Phyllis selling 
Poppy’s and spreading good 
cheer at HyVee on Veterans 
Day.
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Nelson Duncan and Douglas Millison spending Veterans Day 
morning  with Harrah’s HR people during a Veterans Hiring Fair.

In the afternoon our Historian
was on duty as a Volunteer in
Memory Hall at the WWI
Liberty Memorial. The Hall was
originally named Legion Hall
and has our Preamble and star 
cast in bronze above the door.   11
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Nelson, Jerry and Bob at the 
Mayors Christmas Tree Lighting.
Donations received during this event 
Benefit 5 local charities. Post 626 
usually donates $100
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Douglas Millison and Bob Box lower the
flag at Big Shoal Cemetery to Half Staff
on December the 7th.

Members helped with
the Dist. 3 & 7 
Revitalization on Dec. 
11 & 12.

During a Wreaths Across America event 
Historian Douglas Millison and his wife placed 
wreaths on the graves of our namesakes 
Bennett & Dennis Herrick as well as their 
parents and past Post members Loren & 
Marge Herrick. (13 Dec)

Members Robert
Owens, Nelson
Duncan, Bob Box
and Gerry Braton
attended the wreath 
laying at the Clay 
County Veterans 
Memorial. (13 Dec)
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In January of 2015 we attended the 3rd District meeting,

interviewed for Boys State,

attended the Linden Woods 
ground breaking as a member
of the Chamber of Commerce,

and attended the District High School Oratorical contest at Post 58.

(Nelson Duncan, Bob Box, RD Mallams
And Jerry Braton)
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At the March membership meeting Mr. Gary Lint of Kansas City
Honor Flight talked about his organization and all the good work
that they do, and how we can help.

Nelson Duncan, Phyllis Rosales and Douglas Millison travelled up
to Savannah MO for some Legion training by the Dept. training 
team on March 28th. 17



Vice Commander Duncan and Historian
Millison manning the Outreach Table.

Above, Commander Beer presents
a certificate of appreciation to
the Gladstone Peace Officers
Association president on 11 May. 
Left, Honors are presented for 
Peace Officers Memorial Day on 
15 May by Post 626 and the
Gladstone Police Officers. 

Wayne Beer, Nelson Duncan, Jerry Braton and 
Bob Box.

CPL. Bill Brier and Commander Nelson.

Commander Beer, Nelson Duncan, Douglas Millison
And Jerry Braton.
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The AM Shift for the 
Memorial Day Poppy
Sale on 16 May at 
Walmart. Top, Robert
Owens and Bill 
McDonald. Bottom,
Bob Box and Wayne 
Beer.
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School awards presented to Zack Ropka and Samantha Thomas by
Nelson Duncan, Wayne Beer and Bob Box.
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Nelson Duncan, Museum Manager Erica White and RD Mallams prepare Big Shoal
Cemetery for the 23rd.
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3rd Missouri Infantry.
Nelson Duncan and VFW
Members raise the flag.
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City Museum Manager Erica White. Post Chaplain Robert Courtney.

Mayor Bill Garnos. Army Historian John Dillingham.

Bob Box and Wayne Beer. Douglas Millison, Jerry Braton
and Nelson Duncan.
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Douglas Millison Nelson Duncan and Phyllis Rosales.

Led by former member and MOH 
Awardee “Doc” Ballard.

Colors posted by VFW.

3rd Missouri Infantry.
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EMCEE Susan Highland from Fox 4 TV,
City Councilman & Legionnaire COL (RET)
RD Mallams and  Keynote speaker
BG Bob Windham.

Posting of the Colors by the American
Legion Band of Kansas City.

Medal of Honor recipient and 
past Post member COL (RET)
“Doc” Ballard.

Eight Army recruits getting sworn in by an Medal 
of Honor  recipient. They should remember that!26



The Kansas City Betty’s and a military vehicle display.

Commander Beer presents the Posts Legion 
Law Enforcement Award to Officer LeAnn Smith
And the Firefighter/EMT Award to FF/P Shawn Rulon (shown with 
Paula Brooks from the City of Gladstone).Shawn went on to receive 
the Department of Missouri’s Firefighter Award. 

The Travelling Wall was at the WWI Museum and 
Monument for the weekend and several Post members
Volunteered their time. Here Nelson Duncan, Douglas
Millison and Bill Morris glam it up with Goldengirl Liz
Kelly who toured Vietnam in 1970 with Bob Hope.
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Bob Box, Bill McDonald, Nelson Duncan and Andy Lester.

Nelson Duncan, Douglas Millison and Bob Box.
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Paula Fulkerson sings the National Anthem.

Bill McDonald leads the Pledge of Allegiance.

Post Chaplain Robert Courtney gives
the invocation.

Commander
Wayne Beers 
opening remarks.  
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Jerry Braton lays the wreath.

Phyllis Rosales with the POW/MIA ceremony.

Olivia Fergerson joins the Honor Guard to
play Taps.

Keynote speaker Councilman and 
Legionnaire COL (RET) RD Mallams.
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A long project and our first known experience with Resolutions. 32



Commander Beer and Fundraising Chair
Douglas Millison present certificates to
Missouri Boys and Girls States sponsors
Andy Foster from Gladstone Dodge and
Pastor Bob Baier from Antioch Bible Baptist
Church. (27 May)

Visiting the 46th Missouri Cadet Patrol
Class, 4 Jun.

626 sponsored Cadet Austin Barker.
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Visit to Missouri Boys State,  16 Jun. Representative Mike Colona instructs the 
Boys State House of Representatives on the fine details of operating the house.

School of instruction on political campaigning and journalism. 34


